
Dear Parents,

Mr B is back!
It is great to be back amongst the great kids at Guthrie St. I certainly have missed the many
smiling happy faces that greeted me on Monday when I returned to my Principal position. One thing
that I have learnt in my time in a Regional role is that there are no schools that I worked with that
are as good as Guthrie St.

Year 4 Howqua Camp
Our Year 4 student's headed off on Wednesday for 3 days to the fantastic outdoor ed camp in
Howqua. Whilst they are there, they will participate in a range of outdoor education activities
including horse riding, high ropes, archery just to name a few.

Year 1 Activity Night
Tonight the Year 1students are having their activity night at Inflatable Nation. This is a great
opportunity for our students to get use to off site excursions and a highlight of the Year 1 calendar.

Parent Requests in Writing to Leadership
In our ongoing commitment to serving the best interests of our students, we encourage parents to
voice their concerns, suggestions, or any specific information about their child in writing to Mr B,
Mr. D or Mrs Grumley that may help with class placements for 2025. This is NOT a platform for
parents to be able to pick teachers for their child, but the more information we have, will help us to
create safe and inclusive classes. We request this information in writing no later than Monday
11th November.

Kinder/Foundation Transition Sessions
Wednesday 13th November 9:00am-10:00am
Thursday 28th November 9:00am-10:30am
Tuesday 10th December (Orientation Day) 9:00am-12:30pm

Take Care,
Mr B



NOVEMBER
Wednesday 6th November to Friday 8th November
- Year 4 Howqua Camp

Thursday 7th November
- Covid Cup
- Year 1 Activity Night

Friday 8th November
- Division Kanga 8's; Mooroopna

Wednesday 13th November
- Kinder / Foundation transition 9:00am - 10:00am

Thursday 14th November
- Foundation Activity Evening

Tuesday 19th November
- Foundation / Year 1; The Jungle Book Puppet Show

Wednesday 20th to Friday 22nd November
Year 5 Phillip Island Camp

Thursday 21st November
- Year 2 Sleepover

Monday 25th November
Region Kanga's 8; Mooroopna

Thursday 28th November
- Kinder / Foundation transition 9:00am - 10:30am



EQ Award Winners

The following students received their Emotional Intelligence Awards at Assembly on Friday 25th
October and Friday 1st November.





Regional Basketball Tournament Report
A couple of weeks ago, our teams took to the court in a regional basketball tournament,
showcasing outstanding sportsmanship, teamwork, and skill. Both teams played some fantastic
basketball, with Lara Marr standing out for the girls’ team and Marcus Domaille leading the way for
the boys.
Boys’ Team Results:
• Lost to Bourchier St, 26-29
• Defeated Cobram, 24-13
• Defeated St Mary’s Mooroopna, 28-16
• Defeated Nagambie, 36-12
The boys’ team fought hard in every game, with some particularly strong performances against
Cobram and Nagambie. Marcus Domaille’s energy and skill helped propel the team forward,
keeping them competitive throughout the tournament.
Girls’ Team Results:
• Drew with Bourchier, 18-18
• Defeated Strathmerton, 16-6
• Defeated Mansfield, 16-6
• Lost to Myrtleford, 17-11
The girls’ team demonstrated excellent teamwork and resilience. They played especially well
against Strathmerton and Mansfield. Lara Marr’s standout performance inspired the team, helping
secure two strong wins.



Congratulations to all players for their hard work and dedication!



Sports Academies

Athletes in grades 4, 5, 6, and 7 are invited to join our small group training sessions every Friday
with times on attached picture. Focusing on skill development, fitness, game strategy, and
confidence-building. Participants will improve footwork, ball control, agility, and endurance while
developing teamwork skills and strategies for competitive play. Led by expert coaches, each
session is designed to boost confidence and prepare athletes for the upcoming season. Sessions
are $60 in total for the 4 sessions.

Check the flyer for all details and email sportzlab.shepp@gmail.com to sign your child up today!

mailto:sportzlab.shepp@gmail.com


Bus Travel Information

Bus Travel - New Students
Bus Applications - 2025
All bus applications for Country Travel are due to be submitted by 22nd November 2024. This is to
ensure that Bus Passes are ready for students in 2025.
Simply click on the link below to complete the Bus Travel Application Form.

https://forms.office.com/Pages/ResponsePage.aspx?
id=sq6R_r55_0aC8PD8VUX3ZBzrf6ZKvURDqH0LmJc6oDpUMzVCUURRT1RBQTZBQlpTVzlETzdQM
VRRNS4u

Bus Travel - Existing Students
If your student has travelled by bus in 2024 there is no need to complete another application for
2025, your application will automatically roll over.
Country Bus Passes are to be collected from the bus driver at the start of 2025.

https://forms.office.com/Pages/ResponsePage.aspx?id=sq6R_r55_0aC8PD8VUX3ZBzrf6ZKvURDqH0LmJc6oDpUMzVCUURRT1RBQTZBQlpTVzlETzdQMVRRNS4u
https://forms.office.com/Pages/ResponsePage.aspx?id=sq6R_r55_0aC8PD8VUX3ZBzrf6ZKvURDqH0LmJc6oDpUMzVCUURRT1RBQTZBQlpTVzlETzdQMVRRNS4u
https://forms.office.com/Pages/ResponsePage.aspx?id=sq6R_r55_0aC8PD8VUX3ZBzrf6ZKvURDqH0LmJc6oDpUMzVCUURRT1RBQTZBQlpTVzlETzdQMVRRNS4u


Changes to Shepparton School Bus services

From Monday 4 November 2024, Dyson's are adjusting two school special bus routes in the
Shepparton area.

Route N - Raftery Rd, will have an updated timetable to reflect local traffic conditions more
accurately. This may include a small increase in travel time but will provide students more reliable
bus arrival and departure times at stops.

Route W – Trinity Drive, will extend its morning service to terminate at the Skene St bus bays next
to Mercy Centennial Stadium, providing access for Notre Dame College students living near Trinity
Drive. This offers a morning alternative after the Route K – Lemnos service ceased stopping on the
southbound side of Verney Rd, near Trinity Drive, due to safety reasons.

Please see below the new timetables with the maps. If you have any questions, please contact
Dyson's directly.





Round 8 of the Get Active Kids Voucher Program is now open!

Round 8 is open for voucher and reimbursement applications from 10:00am Wednesday 9 October
2024, until the funding allocation runs out.

Eligible families can apply for either a $200 voucher or reimbursement for each eligible child.
To be eligible, your child/dependent must be:

A Victorian resident
Aged 0 to 18 years old
Named on a Health Care Card and Medicare Card, or
Named on a Pensioner Concession Card and Medicare Card.

Special consideration may apply if your child/dependent is a Victorian resident, aged 0 to 18 years
old and is currently residing in Victorian Care Services or a temporary visa holder, undocumented
migrant or international student.

INFORMATION FOR SUCCESSFUL VOUCHER APPLICANTS
Present your voucher code to your activity provider when you pay and get up to $200 off the cost of
registration and membership (as well as any included uniforms and equipment). Choose your
activity provider carefully as there are no cancellations for change of mind.
Apply for a voucher while the round is open and use it for a summer sport, winter sport or term-
based activity until vouchers expire on Tuesday 29 April 2025.



Apply now at getactive.vic.gov.au/vouchers for your voucher. Be sure to check the FAQs before you
apply.

INFORMATION FOR REIMBURSEMENT APPLICANTS
If you have already paid for your child’s activity, you can apply for reimbursement. You must have
paid for your child’s activity between 1 July 2024 until the time of submitting the application to be
eligible for reimbursement.
Apply now at https://www.getactive.vic.gov.au/vouchers/apply-for-vouchers for your
reimbursement. Be sure to check the FAQs before you apply.

https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.getactive.vic.gov.au%2Fvouchers%2F&data=05%7C02%7CRebecca.White9%40education.vic.gov.au%7Cfe0ca0c35e554e1fae0f08dce8d8a374%7Cd96cb3371a8744cfb69b3cec334a4c1f%7C0%7C0%7C638641264353434089%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=HaOB%2Fxoyk3JpvkHdb1OkkvA28PCyKaL5B0SLVZLMTp8%3D&reserved=0
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.getactive.vic.gov.au%2Fvouchers%2Fapply-for-vouchers%2F%3Ftab%3Dget-reimbursed1&data=05%7C02%7CRebecca.White9%40education.vic.gov.au%7Cfe0ca0c35e554e1fae0f08dce8d8a374%7Cd96cb3371a8744cfb69b3cec334a4c1f%7C0%7C0%7C638641264353449446%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=UO0HpUgRN4JvPE6%2FaCGpCy5xBkeDxRfeIdqf8hUmp30%3D&reserved=0






Guthrie St 2nd Hand Uniform Shop

If you would like any pre-loved Guthrie St uniforms please ring Ronika on 0458 281 833.



Guthrie St IRON ON TRANSFERS

Iron on transfers are now available from the School Office.
Red for Polo Shirts and Blue for windcheaters - $2.50 each

Guthrie Street Primary School
Please contact the office if you have any queries. You can also
follow us on Facebook and Instagram @guthriestreetps
Email: guthrie.street.ps.shepparton@education.vic.gov.au
Website: http://www.guthriestps.vic.edu.au
Location: 33-69 Guthrie Street, Shepparton VIC, Australia

Phone: (03) 58211944
Facebook: facebook.com/guthriestreetps
Twitter: @guthriestps

Guthrie Street
Guthrie is using Smore to create beautiful newsletters
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